
Edition 19, 7th February 2020  

 THE LINK 

 Dear parents and carers,  

With only one week to go until the half term break, the half 

way point of the academic year has now been passed and 

for Year 11 students, there are only 50 school days until the 

start of the full GCSE examination series.  Please note the 

recent communication regarding Year 11 revision within the 

letters page of the school website.  Here you will find      

information regarding opportunities for students to attend 

revision support and also blank revision timetables to aid 

students in planning their revision.  

It was lovely to welcome parents and carers of Year 7      

students to Progress Evening this week. We hope that the 

direct conversations with subject teachers provided useful 

information about how your child is progressing. 

Next week we wish Year 10 students and accompanying 

staff a safe journey and enjoyable time as they depart for 

their GCSE History Berlin trip. Thanks go to Miss Sollars for 

coordinating the trip.  We look forward to hearing all about 

it when they return to school.  

With the weather forecast becoming unsettled again, may I 

remind you of the procedures should we experience bad 

weather (snow!), included in this week’s edition of The Link.  

Fingers crossed that we escape anything severe, but please 

do read through so that you are familiar with the              

procedure. 

Many thanks to parents and carers for returning the forms 

regarding biometric information linked to Cashless           

Catering.  We would appreciate all returns by 10th February 

to allow us to begin the process of registration.  On the 

note of catering, I am extremely pleased to inform you that 

Shire Services are providing a refillable drinks bottle for 

every student.  This kind gesture will allow students to       

re-use their bottle, filling it at home, at the dedicated 

‘Generation Juice’ point at break and lunch time, the water 

fountain in the ‘quad’ area or at a brand new ‘hydration 

station’ offering free chilled water, kindly donated by Mr 

Orme of Wenlock Water.  We hope to have ‘Bob the bottle 

filler’ installed in the dining hall over half term, ready for 

the return to school.  Please see  a preview later on in the 

Link. 

WEEKLY ATTENDANCE SCHOOL TARGET = 96% 

WHOLE SCHOOL ATTENDANCE   

SINCE SEPTEMBER 95.3%   

27th January - 31st January 2020 

Caradoc 95.2% Hazler 92.7%  

Lawley 95.1%  Ragleth 97.2% 

Massive Congratultions  
Winners for week commencing  Monday 27th January 

are:  

Caradoc/Hazler - Caitlin Breen for outstanding score in 
Maths assessment. 

Ragleth/Lawley  Will Evans - for progress across all 
subjects since Yr 10 exams 

I will share more details of this in due course .  This is great 

news for us as a school, which will allow students to have a 

drink freely available (to be refilled at break / lunch and        

before or after school).  As a result, we will also be able to 

reduce plastic waste.  Therefore, please note that bottled 

drinks will no longer be sold on site from 24th February.  

Please also note that we will also be ceasing to operate the 

vending machines at the end of next week.  

Finally this week, I am extremely pleased to provide this link 

to the DfE Performance Tables which have now been         

finalised.  Church Stretton School sits amongst the top 6        

performing secondary schools in Shropshire, with students 

having made above average progress in their exams last year.  

A fantastic achievement I am sure you will agree and one 

which is testament to all of the hard work and dedication of 

teachers, students and yourselves as parents and carers.  

Thank you! 

With best wishes for a lovely weekend 

Mr. J. Parr 

Headteacher 

https://www.compare-school-performance.service.gov.uk/schools-by-type?step=default&table=schools&region=893&la-name=shropshire&geographic=la&for=secondary&schooltype=Academy,Maintained+School&orderby=ks4.0.P8_BANDING&orderdir=asc


Congratulations 

Many students have been busy uploading evidence to support their Award and we are pleased to  announce that the 
following students have now also completed their Award. 

Congratulations to: 

Lewis Key 

Freya Portman 

Keep the evidence coming for those yet to complete the Award. 

Bronze Award - Year 9 

The Bronze Award was launched to Year 9 on Monday with the expeditions taking place on the following date. 

• Practice expedition Friday 1st May – Saturday 2nd May 

• Main Expedition: Friday 12th June – Saturday 13th June 

 Thank you to those students who have already returned their reply slips and may we remind all that the deadline is 
next Friday 14th February. 

Should you require any additional information please email Mr Cox or Mrs Davis or visit the DofE website 
(www.dofe.org). 

We look forward to seeing you there. 

English/Maths Easter mocks.  

Please see below the proposed dates for the Easter mocks. 
These will take place during maths/English lessons, in the old gym. 
16th March English Language Paper 1 
24th March Maths Paper 3  (calculator) 
30th March English language Paper 2  

Church Stretton School has received the Gold Award from our partners at the National Careers Service once again. 
NCS runs each summer for Yr11 students moving from school to college or apprenticeship. It involves four weeks 
of activities. One week away at an outward bound centre, one week away at Aberystwyth University to gain         
independent living skills and then two weeks back in Shropshire working in teams on 
social action projects. This all culminates at a graduation event and party. The cost is 
only £50 which includes food, transport and all activities. All participants will gain         
important life skills, meet new people from schools around Shropshire (though will   
always be grouped with some friends from Church Stretton School if requested) and 
have a summer to remember. Participation in the NCS scheme is now looked at        
positively by colleges and universities, as well as apprenticeship providers. As well as 
having fun, students will enhance their life chances. The provider for NCS in this area 
has changed this year and a letter will come out to all Yr11's about a proposed             
information evening so you as parents can be better informed. If you or your child is 
interested and want to learn more please fill in the reply slip on the letter and return it 
to Mr Overton by Friday 14th February. 



ACCELERATED READER 
    LOOK HOW WELL OUR PUPILS ARE DOING 

Congratulations to all the students listed below  

for meeting or beating their target 

Year 7 (Cont) 

Aris Kokkinos 

Courtney Morris 

Siobhan Morris 

Henry Pett 

Thea Pinches 

Alex Price 

Finley Sharland 

Isla Skelly 

Freddie Westall 

Thomas Wright-Smith 

 

Year 8 

Donovan Butler-Goodall 

Shannon Clark 

Daisy Deards 

Iwan Faulkner 

Jemima Fox 

Morgan Gray 

Ayaat Green 

Ben Holdsworth 

Delphine Hurrell 

Robert Lewis 

Milly Lloyd 

Charlie Morris 

Merve Ozsevgec 

 

 

We are looking for someone to take on the role of P.T.A Chairperson. 

The main function of this role is to put together agendas, chair meetings and liaise with 
the school.  

If you take on this role you will be well supported by an enthusiastic Secretary and 
Treasurer as well as a small group of friendly members. The retiring Chair will remain an 
active PTA member and will be available to support the new post holder with information 

and advice. 

Coordinators for the two P.T.A annual fundraising events are already in place so there 
will be no major fundraising responsibilities. 

If you think you could be the new Chairperson or would like more information please      
contact the P.T.A by email csschoolpta@gmail.com, thank you. 

If the Chairperson’s role is not for you but you feel able to provide a little support please 
come along to the next meeting... new members would be most welcome and there will be 
no pressure on anyone to take on a role they feel unable to undertake.  

The next meeting will be the A.G.M on  

Tuesday 25th February at 6pm at school. 

 

Year 7 

Sophie Allison 

Rayan Baig 

Ellie Bill 

Grace Christopher 

Tate Crippin 

Poppy Cumberlidge 

James Davies 

Joseph Evans 

Euan France 

Rosie Frankel 

Kayla Hunt 

Adnan Khalid 

Eva Knight 

 

Year 8 (Cont) 

Edward Prosser 

Shannon Sutton 

Daisy Swain 

Owen Thomas 

Oscar Walden 

Macauley Williams 

Mackenzie Williams  

Ruby Williams 

Alex Wooldridge  

 

mailto:csschoolpta@gmail.com


School Closure in Bad Weather  
Please see below our arrangements should we need to close due to bad weather. Please be    

assured that we will endeavour to open and remain open wherever possible but I do have to be 

mindful of Health & Safety both on site and more importantly, on the journey to and from school. 

We do take clear advice and guidance from our transport companies relating to the safety of 

travel.  

School Closure – before school  

If we are faced with inclement weather before the start of school and I make a decision not to 

open it will be broadcast on BBC Radio Shropshire and other local radio stations as early as   

possible on the morning concerned. We will also post a message on our website under the News 

tab on the Home page, in the drop down “Announcements” - 

www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk before 07.00am whenever possible.  

Early Closure during the day  

If the bus companies determine that they need to make journeys earlier in the day due to bad 

weather we will send students home early. We will attempt to inform parents of these arrange-

ments via BBC Radio Shropshire and other local radio stations; the school website home page 

and through In Touch, which will leave a message by email and text.  

The school will open the following day after closure unless a notice is posted to the contrary on 

our website; and on BBC Radio Shropshire. Please check these sources early in the morning if 

in doubt. 

If you have any concerns about these arrangements please do not hesitate to contact us at 

school.  





Students will NOT be allowed out for the Friday.  

We are informing students and parents about the Saturday .  










